
 

                 Jensen Ranch Elementary School                  To Report Absences (510) 537-6365 x 1       

January 2018 
Dear Jensen Ranch Families,  
 

Happy New Year and welcome to 2018!  Every January many of us create 

New Year’s resolutions to make the new year even better than the year  

before.  As parents, one of the most important gifts that you can give your 
child is a strong education.  One of the best ways to ensure your child’s 

success in school is to build the habit of good attendance. Did you know 
that last year 30% of our students had at least 1 unexcused absence?  

Only absences for illness, medical appointment, attendance at a funeral of 
one’s immediate family, or observance of a religious holiday are excused.  

All other absences are unexcused.   
 

Did you know?  
 

 Starting in kindergarten, too many absences can cause children to fall behind in 

school 
 Missing 10% of the school year (or about 18 days) can make it harder for students 

to learn to read 

 Students can still fall behind if they miss just a day or two days every few weeks 

 Being late to school may lead to poor attendance later on  

 Absences can affect the whole classroom if the teacher has to slow down learning to 

help children catch up  

Here are few things you can do to help:  
 

 Set a regular bed time and morning routine 

 Lay out clothes and pack backpacks the night before  

 Don’t let your child stay home unless he/she is truly sick 

 If your child seems anxious about going to school, talk to your child’s teacher or 

other parents for advice on how to make him or her feel comfortable and excited 
about learning 

 Develop back-up plans for getting to school if something comes up.  Call on a family 

member, a neighbor, or another parent 
 Avoid medical appointments, vacations, and other extended trips when school is in 

session  

In California, schools only receive funding on the days a student actually attends. CVUSD 

receives an average of approximately $45.29 per elementary student each day.  Last year, 

our 346 schoolwide unexcused absences resulted in over $15,670 of lost revenue. 
 

Please help us reach our school goal of reducing the number of unexcused 

absences this year.  Remember that every day counts!   
 

This January will be buzzing with “bee’s.”  Our fourth and fifth grade students will be 
participating in two bee’s this month – a spelling bee and the National Geography Bee.  Each 

classroom will have their own classroom competitions this month to determine who will 

represent their classroom in the school bee.  Our school Spelling Bee will be held on January 
19th and our school Geography Bee will be held on January 26th.  
 

The entire Jensen Ranch staff joins me in wishing you and your family a very happy new 

year.  We are looking forward to partnering with you to make 2018 the best year yet!  
 

Warmest Regards,  
Dustin Gacherieu, Jensen Ranch Elementary Principal 
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NEW:  SECOND CHANCE BREAKFAST 

Available for students at first recess – only $1.25 
Studies show students have higher test scores, improved classroom behavior and 

overall Better Learning when they have breakfast! 
 Menu items include:  juice or milk, fruit, bagel or French Toast, etc. 
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Message from the Office 
 

 
Welcome Back!  We hope everyone had a wonderful Winter Break!  We have several new 
students here at Jensen Ranch and we hope you all will give them a warm welcome.   
 
Remember “Safety First” from the PAW Pledge as you are dropping off and picking up 
students in the wintery weather.  Please remember to slow down and be patient in the parking 
lot:  everyone needs to get somewhere, but our students’ safety is the most important thing. 
 
Tuesday, January 30th is the Family Math and English Learners Night at 6:30 pm in the MPR.  
This meeting is for our English Learners and their families.  Please turn in your RSVP by January 
24th. 
 
Our District is offering a free “Homework Helper” for parents.  See page 5 for details. 
 
Be sure to read the Emergency Preparedness section and the “Why Can’t I Skip Reading 
Tonight” sections of the Journal.  Both contain very useful information. 
 
Please note on your calendars: 

   
V Monday, January 15th is NO SCHOOL: Martin Luther King Holiday 
V Wednesday, January 31st is Early Release Day:  all students leave at 12:00 p.m. 
V Thursday, February 1st is NO SCHOOL – Staff Development Day 
V Friday, February 2nd is NO SCHOOL – Staff Development Day 

 
 
 

Go Jaguars! 
 
 
Mrs. Leonardo and Ms. Mendiola   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CVUSD is committed to providing equal opportunity for all individuals in education. District programs, activities, and practices shall be free from 

discrimination based on race, color, ancestry, national origin, ethnic group identification, age, religion, marital or parental status, physical or mental 

disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender, gender identity or expression, or genetic information; the perception of one or more of such characteristics; or 

association with a person or group with one or more of these actual or perceived characteristics.  Violations of this policy should be reported immediately 

to the site administrator(s) at District Schools. Inquiries regarding the non-discrimination policies: Director of Student Services, 4400 Alma Avenue, 

Castro Valley CA 94546, 510-537-3000 x 1257 
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January 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1   
 

WINTER 
BREAK 

2 
 

WINTER 
BREAK 

3 
 

WINTER 
BREAK 

4 
 

WINTER 
BREAK 

5 
 

WINTER 
BREAK 

6 

7 8 
School 

Resumes  
 
 
 
 
 

9 
 

10 
  
 
 
 
 

 

11 
 
 

 
 

12 
Friday Flag 
PTA Coffee 

with the 
Principal 

 
 
 

13 
 

14 15 
MLK Holiday 

 
NO SCHOOL 

 

 
 
 

16 
 

17 

 

18 
 

 
 

 
 

19  

Friday Flag 

Spelling Bee 
 
 

20 
 

21 22 
 
 
 
 

Mighty Jaguars 
Homework Club 

 

 

23 
 
 

24 
 

 
 
 
 

 

25 
 
 
 
 

26 
Friday Flag 

 
Geography 

Bee 

27 

28 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

29 
 
 
 
Mighty Jaguars 
Homework Club 

 

 
 

 

30 
 
 
Family Math 
& English 
Learners 

Night 6:30pm 

31 
 
 
Early Release: 
All students 

12:00 

Feb. 1 
 

No School 

Feb. 2 
 

No School 

Feb. 3 
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PTA Newsletter January 2018 
 
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪΣ WŜƴǎŜƴ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΗ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ōǊŜŀƪ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ Ŝnjoyable time with family and 
friends.   
 
The Thanksgiving Food Drive was made possible by so many families pulling together to help those in need.  This 
could not have happened without Nina Wallkvist and Kim Barbiaz organizing this very important program, and for 
ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭΦ  ! ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ƎƻŜǎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ YƛŘǎΩ /ŀǊŜ /ƭǳōΣ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊǎΣ tƛŀ 
DŜƛǎƭŜǊΣ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ DƭŜƴƴ ŀƴŘ YŀǘŜ IǳōŜǊǘȅ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘΦ   ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ 
work and donations, Jensen assisted in feeding over 140 families from the Thanksgiving Food Drive.  We sincerely 
appreciate all that donated food and time to make this a success.   
 
 
Monthly Teacher/ Staff Breakfast on 12/6/17 ς Thank you to those that contributed to this!  The teachers and 
staff look forward to this special treat each month.  A special thanks to:  Amanda Carey (organizer), Anjali 
Gowreea, Tyler Lai, Lesia Hatcher, Sithy Mashoor, Lecille DeGuia, Suzanna Chew, Heather Glenn, Lily Kang, Tracey 
Choy, Erin Kiely and Shala Parker. 
**Please note that the monthly Teacher/ Staff Breakfast will move to Tuesdays beginning in this month. 
 
 
Holiday Adopt-a-Family:   This is such a worthy cause to benefit local families in need.  It is also an opportunity to 
teach and practice the selflessness in giving to others.  We truly appreciate Nina Wallkvist, Kim Barbiaz, Nancy Hill 
and Kate Huberty for organizing and promoting such an important event.  Through their hard work, Jensen Ranch 
Elementary was able to adopt 7 families in Castro Valley.  Thank you so much to all that made donations:  Laurie 
Lee, Mei Lui, Cristiane Campelo-Hess, Elise Wong, Kristin Sacksteder, Danielle Lewis, Tatiana Ignatenko, Leo 
Bahribek, Natasha Pavlova, Lecille DeGuia, Vikram Gowreea, Amy Ye, Tu P. Lam, Nimisha Srivastava, Cole Crosby, 
Alina Enculescu, Karen Cormier, Gia Solari-Welch, Heather Glenn, Ray Murphey, Karen Yim, Raymond Abellera, 
Rashmi Pandey, Monique Leong, Edie Odell, Tamara Reneau, Diane Duong, Kitty Mak, Lucy Paik, Ari Sandoval, Pia 
Geisler, Kate Huberty, Ruiyan He, Rachel Serrano, Nedda Misherghi, Erin Milnes, Jedidah Karanja, Stephanie 
Swinyer, Ann Dhong, Leah Cook, Rebecca Mulato, Anjali Gowreea, Daniil Nemchinov, Hermella Getachew, Karen 
Yim, Jacqueline Berg, Melissa Frani, Randall Chu, Nina Wallkvist, Bindu Joseph, Chloe He, Olivia Huang, Christine 
Chan, Hirut Leake, ROOM 20 STUDENTS, Kathy Chang, Dianna Dai, Michelle Tanaka, Erin Kiely, Marina Lyubimov, 
ROOM 17 STUDENTS, Larry Brown, Nhu-Y & Zubin Anary, Jessie Hodell, Kate Huberty, Inna Shatsky, Lillian Cooke, 
Yŀƭ [ŜŜΣ !ƴŀƳŀŜ 5ŜƎŀƭŜŀΣ DŀǾƛƴ IƛƭƭΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅΣ .ŀǊōƛŀǊȊΣ 5ƛŎƪΩǎ {ǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ DƻƻŘǎΣ [ƛƭȅ YŀƴƎΣ bŀƧǿŀ {ƳƛǘƘΣ {ǳǎŀƴ 
Louie, Mrs. Eshtahar, Shirley Dong, Jean Quan, Susan Jew, Marilyn Hoffman, Karen Hui, Kaori Schneider and to all 
of the amazing anonymous donors. 
 
 
SAVE the DATE for the FAMILY DANCE on Friday, March 9, 2018!!  More info to follow   
 
 
The next PTA meeting will be on Tuesday, February 6th at 7pm.  Hope to see you there! 
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Jensen Ranch Emergency Preparedness 
 
 

Castro Valley Unified School District Emergency Procedures In an Emergency: 
The primary responsibility of Castro Valley Unified School District (CVUSD) school staff in an emergency 
is the safety and health of your child. Each Castro Valley school has made arrangements for rescue, 
evacuation, first aid, sanitation, food, and other support in emergency situations.  Pre-school, 
elementary and middle schools will care for your children until you or your authorized representative 
arrive to pick them up. High school students will be released on their own as appropriate during 
moderate to major emergencies. 
 

Who is in charge? 
CVUSD is legally responsible for the health and safety of each child attending a District school. Dr. Candi 
Clark, Assistant Superintendent, has specific responsibility for District Emergency Preparedness. Each 
school site is prepared to function on its own, under the direction of its principal. In an emergency, each 
school site will attempt to coordinate with the District Office, which will in turn coordinate with local 
emergency services. 
 

What You Can Do If you are at home:  
1. Take care of household members. 
2. Check home safetyτfor example, turn off the natural gas supply. 
3. Come to school and pick up your child as soon as it is safe to do so. 
 

If you are at work or outside Castro Valley:  
1. Complete the emergency procedures established at your workplace. 
2. Return home as soon as it is permitted, safe, and practical to do so. 
During a moderate-to-major emergency, use a battery-operated radio to get emergency and news 
updates, and official directions. 
 
 

Types of Emergencies:  
Minor Emergencyτschools may be disrupted for only a few minutes 
Moderate Emergencyτschools may be disrupted for hours. If you are outside the area, you will 
probably have difficulty returning. If you are nearby, and students are being released, you should pick up 
your elementary or middle school child. High school students will be released on their own as 
appropriate. An example of a moderate emergency would be a power outage or a flood. 
 

Major Emergencyτschools may be disrupted for days. If you are outside the area, you may be unable to 
return to Castro Valley for hours or even days. You may even have difficulties reaching your school from 
a few blocks away. We will care for your children until you or your authorized representative arrive to 
pick them up. Anyone picking up a child, including parents, must show a valid ID.  
 
Preparing for an Emergency 
It is important to prepare in advance for all kinds of emergencies. Doing so will help you and your family 
survive a major disaster. Although most Californians consider earthquakes the most probable type of 
emergency, it is important to also prepare for floods, fires, and other crises. 
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What You Can Do to Prepare 
ω 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ Ŝmergencies with your child. 
ω tǊŜǇŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪΦ 
ω /ǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ϦŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǇƭŀƴΣϦ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƪƴƻǿǎ ǿƘŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 
will try to do in an emergency. 
ω {ŜƭŜŎǘ ŀǘ ƭeast one local person to take care of your child in case you cannot. Arrange pick-up 
permission for your pre-school, elementary or middle school child by promptly completing and returning 
the Emergency Form found on the district website. 
ω [Ŝǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜn know that you, the schools, and government agencies will be working hard to take 
care of them. 
ω ¢ŜŀŎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ŎŀƭƳ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ 
emergency. 
ω tŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŜŦŦƻǊǘs at your child's school. 
 

Questions: 
How do I determine the severity of an emergency in Castro Valley if I'm not here? 
The more severe the emergency, the more difficulty you'll have. A battery-operated radio will probably 
be your best source of information. CVUSD uses a web-based phone call system to notify parents during 
an emergency. The District Web Page (www.cv.k12.ca.us) will also be updated with the latest 
information possible during an actual emergency. 
 

I'm new to Castro Valley, so how can I find someone locally to care for my child? 
Building relationships in a new community is often difficult, but it is your best resource for safeguarding 
your family.  Contact a PTA or Parent Club at your school for help and referrals. 
 

What happens if my child is injured? 
School staff will administer first aid and treat minor injuries. Schools will attempt to evacuate seriously 
injured students to local hospitals. 
 

How will teachers and staff take care of their own families during an emergency? 
Teachers and staff understand that it is part of their job to take care of their students first. They make 
arrangements for their families to be cared for until they are released from work. As the students are 
released and less supervision is needed, staff will be able to go home. 
 

What will really happen in a major emergency? 
Obviously, no one can predict exactly what will happen in an emergency. Often, communications are 
seriously disrupted. In our emergency preparedness planning, we enable schools to function 
independently during a crisis. 
 

May I change a pick-up authorization? 
Yes, of course. It is very important that authorizations be current. See your school secretary to update 
your Disaster Release information. Anyone picking up your child must show a valid ID.  
 

What arŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ά[ƻŎƪŘƻǿƴέ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅΚ 
Please do not call or come to the school if you hear there may be a lockdown emergency. Keeping the 
school's phone lines and roads open during a lockdown emergency is the most important thing you can 
do for the immediate safety of your child. Information will be communicated to you by your home 
phone as well as your cell phone. Please keep your contact information up to date with your school 
office. 
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